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CRONK’S CORNER, continued on page 3. 

Bloomfield Hills, MI          

  248-626-0840        

  www.stowen.org 

Yesterday, (Saturday, October 5

th)

, was the Feast of            

St. Francis of Assisi. The Church throughout the world 

celebrates this extraordinary man in lots of different 

ways. One of the “traditions” I’m personally very fond of 

is the Blessing of Pets and Animals. It’s something of a 

shame that Francis is remembered in this way probably 

more than any other. If you pick up any of a vast number 

of biographies about him, you find out what a special 

person he was and the profound impact he had upon the 

Church in the 13

th

 century and beyond.  

 

Francis was born into a wealthy family and was named 

“Francis” in honor of France, a country in which his        

father did a great deal of business. When a young man, 

his life seemed to lack complication; money was not a 

problem and he really didn’t have to work or look for an 

occupation. Things were comfortable for young Francis.  

But something happened. The overwhelming grace of 

God hit him in such a powerful fashion that he changed 

his life about as thoroughly as a person could. In front of 

the local bishop and his father, Francis stripped off his 

fancy clothes and declared himself one of the followers 

of Christ Jesus, if only a minor and unimportant one. He 

adopted the simple garb of a mendicant monk and set to 

work repairing a little church in Assisi. Then the figure 

of the Crucified Lord spoke to him from the Cross and 

told him to “Rebuild his Church,” not the small dilapi-

dated pile of bricks in front of him, but the true Church, 

the whole world-wide congregation of God’s holy      

people. The Lord saw the need for a shot in the arm and 

Francis was the chosen vessel to accomplish the task.  

Rev. James F. Cronk, Pastor                 

with Joey  

CRONK’S CORNER 

 

• 

He gathered a group of followers who adopted his simple, 

peasant-like way of life and they called themselves           

Friars Minor. If you see a Franciscan’s name, you’ll       

notice the letters OFM, (Order of Friars Minor) which 

are attached, indicating that, even today, simple monks, 

brothers and priests, claim Francis as their spiritual           

father. He also started a women’s order, the Poor Clares. 

   

Francis not only lived Gospel-inspired poverty, he 

preached the Gospel message without becoming weary 

or unaware of how its principles were the foundation of 

his Order. And when there were no people to listen, he 

preached to the birds and animals. Hence our Pet Blessing 

on his Feast. 

 

A priest friend of mine and I traveled to Rome several 

years ago. On our last night, we attended Mass in St.     

Peter’s as Pope Paul VI, very near the end of his life,     

offered what would turn out to be his last big Mass,     

surrounded by a congregation of cardinals, archbishops, 

bishops and a fully packed basilica of the laity. After 

Mass, we left St. Peter’s Square and followed the Tiber 

River a short distance. We ate in a restaurant that would 
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LITURGICAL  

COLOR: Green 

 

MASS INTENTIONS 

SCRIPTURE   

READINGS 

 

SCHEDULED ACTIVITIES 

SATURDAY 

October 5 

Mary Joan Otto 

Req. by her family  

Bar 4:5-12, 27-29 

Lk 10:17-24 

1pm Blessing of Pets: Rectory Lawn 

4pm Reconciliation 

5pm Mass with YG Mission Trip Presentation 

SUNDAY 

October 6 

 

Respect Life Sunday 

9am Terri Ankawi 

1st anniversary of death. 

Req. by Suad Husaynu  

11am Zuhair and Nada Yaldoo 

Req. by Shawn and Sahar Shouneyia

Hb 1:2-3; 2:2-4 

2 Tm 1:6-8, 13-14 

Lk 17:5-10 

Masses with YG Mission Trip Presentation 

YG sponsored cider & donuts following Masses  

9am Mass 

10am Religious Education classes: Center 

11am Mass: Teen Liturgy 

12:15pm RCIA (first class): Center 

7pm YG Education Meeting: Teen Room 

MONDAY 

October 7 

Frederic and Madeleine Cronk 

Req. by Rev. James Cronk 

Jon 1:1—2:2, 11 

Lk 10:25-37 

9am Mass 

5:30pm Vatican II Study: Center 

7pm Religious Education classes: Center 

TUESDAY 

October 8 

Thomas C. Bright, Jr. 

Req. by Betty J. Bright  

Jon 3:1-10 

Lk 10:38-42 

9am Mass 

10am Christian Service Meeting:  

              Conference Room 

6pm Madrigal Chorale Rehearsal 

WEDNESDAY 

October 9 

 

Jon 4:1-11 

Lk 11:1-4 

9am Communion Service 

9:30am Knit/Crochet: Conference Room  

6pm Handbell Carillon Rehearsal 

7pm Adult Chorale Rehearsal 

THURSDAY 

October 10 

 Mal 3:13-20b 

Lk 11:5-13 

6:30am Men’s Bible Study: Conference Room 

9am Vatican II Study: Center 

7:30pm AA meeting: Center 

FRIDAY 

October 11 

Elias and Norma Denha 

Req. by their family 

Jl 1:13-15; 2:1-2 

Lk 11:15-26 

9am Mass 

SATURDAY 

October 12 

Stanislaw Kulik 

Req. by the Matthews family  

Jl 4:12-21 

Lk 11:27-28 

4pm Reconciliation 

5pm Mass  

SUNDAY 

October 13 

 

 

9am Hakki Husaynu 

Req. by Suad Husaynu 

11am Roger Rice 

Req. by Al and Pat Watanabe

2 Kgs 5:14-17 

2 Tm 2:8-13 

Lk 17:11-19 

 

 

9am Mass 

10am Religious Education classes: Center 

11am Mass 

12pm Drawing for basket winners 

12:15pm RCIA: Center 

2pm Singles Bridge: Center 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Center ___________________________                                        

Religious Formation (PreK-8 and RCIA) 

Jarrod Dillon 626-2300    

dre@stowen.org  

 

Christian Service  

Karen Heuer 626-2320 

karen.heuer@stowen.org 

   

 

Parish Maintenance  

Alex Brown                                             626-2458 

Driving directions and Mass times:  

248-626-0840   Ext. 7 

THIS WEEK AT ST. OWEN 

Parish Office                                           

248-626-0840 

Office Admin, 

Judy Moenck 

 

Ext. 6

 

parishoffice@stowen.org 

 

Business Manager, 

Eva Ashor 

    

Ext. 3

 

eashor@stowen.org 

 

Youth Ministry, Mary Mills

  Ext. 5 

248-932-5919 (home) ♦ stowenyouthgroup@gmail.com 

 

Music Minister, 

Bradley Lieto 

 

Ext. 4

 

lietoba@gmail.com 

ST. OWEN CATHOLIC CHURCH 

6869 Franklin Road ♦ Bloomfield Hills, MI 48301 ♦ www.stowen.org 

Phone: 248-626-0840             Web address: www.stowen.org 

Deacon Mike Von Ende          

248-855-1941 (home) 

deaconmike@stowen.org 

Rev. James F. Cronk, Pastor 

248-626-0840     Ext. 1

 

jcronk@stowen.org 

Mass Schedule  

Sunday                                 9am and 11am 

Weekday Mass M-T-F          9am                        

Communion Service W        

 

9am 

Saturday                         5pm 

Holy Day    9am and 7pm 

Holiday    10am 

                            

 

                                                      

 *************** 

Reconciliation 

Saturday                               4pm-4:30pm 

*************** 

Fundraiser in 

support of  

Hope for Haina 
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CRONK’S CORNER, continued from page 1. 

be hard to beat as far as a luxurious setting and rich food and fine wine: drinks on the first floor, dinner upstairs. It was 

splendid. Waiters in tuxedoes, elegant piano music playing gently and an enormous bill at the end. Talking with the 

Head Waiter as we were about to leave, he filled us in on some of the history of this restaurant. It was very old, having 

survived wars and all sorts of indignities through the years. In fact, he told us, it had been an inn for a long time. And 

way back when Francis of Assisi was seeking approval for his Orders, he came to Rome to see the Pope; he stayed in this 

inn. When we heard that, feelings of guilt and shame just flooded over both of us. Francis, who embraced Lady Poverty and 

dressed in rags and bare feet and begged for his daily bread, still had some preaching to do, long after his death. We heard 

him loud and clear. 

           Padre 

Each October the Church celebrates Respect Life Month, 

and this first weekend of October is observed as Respect 

Life Sunday, a time to renew our commitment to the dignity 

of every human life, from the first moment of conception 

until last natural breath. Our respect for the gift of the human 

body as a temple of the Holy Spirit brings with it a loving 

care for all who are sick or suffering and for people of every 

background and experience, including migrants and refugees, 

those with physical and mental health challenges and those 

who are actively dying. During the month of October, the 

Church asks us to take time and reflect on the dignity of 

every human life. 

 

This year’s Respect Life theme is Christ Our 

Hope: In Every Season of Life. From the 

time we are knit together in our mothers’ 

wombs until we take our final breaths, each 

moment of our lives is a gift from God. While 

every season of life brings its own challenges 

and trials, each season also gives us new      

opportunities to grow in our relationship with 

God. 

 

Today the gift of life is threatened in countless ways. Those 

who are most vulnerable, rather than receiving the protection 

they deserve, are all too often seen as a burden and as         

expendable. As new attacks on human life continue to 

emerge, we can be tempted to despair, but Christ instead 

offers us unfailing hope. 

 

Hope is not false optimism or empty positivity. Christian 

hope is something much more profound and goes to the 

very depths of our identity as followers of Christ. 

 

Hope is the virtue “by which we desire the kingdom of 

heaven and eternal life as our happiness, placing our trust in 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE 

Karen Heuer 

Director of Christian Service 

248-626-2320 

karen.heuer@stowen.org 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE, continued on following page. 

Christ's promises and relying not on our own strength, but 

on the help of the grace of the Holy Spirit” (CCC, 1817). 

 

Like us, Christ entered the world through the womb of a 

woman. He willingly experienced the fullness of human 

suffering. He breathed his last on the Cross at Calvary in 

order that He might save us. Therefore, “God is the foundation 

of hope: not any god, but the God who has a human face and 

who has loved us to the end” (Spe salvi 31). 

 

Christians know “they have a future: it is not 

that they know the details of what awaits them, 

but they know in general terms that their life 

will not end in emptiness” (SS 2). 

 

For this reason, a woman experiencing a diffi-

cult pregnancy can find the strength to welcome 

her precious child into the world. A man facing 

a terminal diagnosis can see that the end of his 

earthly life is only the beginning of eternal life with Christ. 

 

The Church teaches us that “the one who has hope lives  

differently” (SS 2). Christ’s promise of salvation does not 

mean that we will be spared from suffering. Rather, the 

promise of salvation ensures that even in the darkest            

moments of our lives, we will be given the strength to          

persevere. By virtue of this Christian hope, we can face any 

challenge or trial. When the seas of life swell and we are 

battered by the waves, hope allows us to remain anchored 

in the heart of God. May we hold fast to Christ our hope, 

from the beginning of life to its very end.    

~Taken from respectlife.org/October 

Anyone interested in Christian Service, please join us this week on Tuesday, October 8 at 10:00 a.m. 

in the parish center for our monthly Christian Service Commission meeting. We’d love to welcome 

some new faces. Come and hear what it’s all about. We’ll get an update on our various ministries 

and a game plan for moving forward with our upcoming projects. 
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CHRISTIAN SERVICE, continued from previous page. 

Please be generous in support of the  

Twinning Committee Basket Auction 

next weekend, October 12-13. The 

Twinning Committee is seeking a few 

more basket donations for this annual 

basket auction to benefit Hope for Haina.   

If you would like to donate a basket, 

please call Cathy Brooks-Fava at 248-763-

6115 and leave a message. 100% of the 

proceeds go towards the food pantry and medical needs of 

our sister parish Church of the Good Shepherd in Haina in 

the Dominican Republic.  

  

POPE FRANCIS CENTER: Another trip 

is planned to the Pope Francis Center in 

downtown Detroit on Saturday, November  9 

at 11:15 a.m. The center  serves about 

200 walk-in clients a day, the majority of whom are home-

less on the streets of Detroit. We’ll supply ingredients and 

manpower to cook a meal for the homeless again. Whenever 

we schedule a cooking session, we also like to bring dona-

tions that they are most in need of. Current needs: jugs of 

liquid laundry detergent (unscented preferred), hooded 

sweatshirts (L-XXL), white or colored t-shirts (L-3XL), 

cotton knit men’s boxer underwear (L-2XL) and socks 

XXL with loose tops (diabetic type). There is a marked 

donation box in the church narthex. Chefs Steve and LuAnn 

Rooney are in charge of menu planning and kitchen assign-

ments. If you want to join us, contact Gerrie Lampertius at 

r.lampertius@gmail.com or 248-702-0068. Thank you for 

your generous support.    

    

St. Owen proudly sponsors the annual 

Sharing With A Family program to 

help families in need for Christmas. 

There may be St. Owen families who 

need a little help over the holidays.  

Parish family application forms are 

available in the Christian Service office. To apply, please 

call me at 248-626-2320. All information is kept confidential. 

Deadline for submitting applications is Friday, October. 18. 

 

CHILDREN’S COAT & WARM  

CLOTHING DRIVE: 

Let’s help keep the kids warm this winter. The 

Ladies of Charity of St. Vincent de Paul are 

in need of new or  gently used, clean, warm 

boys and girls coats/jackets (all sizes), boys/

girls shoes/boots (sizes 12-3), boys p.j.s (size 6-14), 

sweaters (boys 6-14, girls 6-8). Basically any type of 

wearable winter clothing will be gratefully appreciated. They 

can also use family size toiletries. Any other children’s 

heavier items would be welcomed as well. There are boxes 

in the church narthex and the parish center to deposit your 

donations. They will be provided to the needy (particularly 

in Oakland County) without regard to race or religious           

affiliation. They will be distributed from the St. Hugo 

Clothes Closet through referrals from agencies and social 

workers. I know you’ll be generous in helping to keep the 

kids warm this fall/winter. Thank you! 

 

   Thank you for your continuing and very 

generous support of our own St. Owen 

Food Pantry. Currently, the pantry 

shelves are filled to capacity thanks to    

   your generosity. THANK YOU for 

feeding all these hungry folks! 

 

St. Vincent de Paul Clothing and House-

hold Goods Drive: November 2 - 3 

Are you out shopping for new fall and  

winter clothes? Pack up those gently used 

clothes and plan to donate them to St.   

Vincent de Paul. You have four weeks to 

clean out your closets and help support the 

clothing drive. St. Vincent de Paul will also accept small 

household items in working condition like dishes, pots and 

pans. No televisions are accepted. You have 4 weeks to get 

your donations boxed or bagged up before the truck arrives. 

Furniture and other large items cannot be accepted at the 

parish. For free pick-up of larger items, please call 1-877-

788-4623. Volunteers are needed to unload cars and load 

the POD before and after all Masses on November 2 and 3. 

This volunteer opportunity is ideal for Confirmation students 

who need service hours. Contact me if interested. Black 

plastic bags for clothing donations are available in the 

church narthex. 

 

      Advent by Candlelight: Wednesday,  

December, 4, 6:30 p.m. 

Ladies, please reserve the Wednesday  

after Thanksgiving for the annual Advent 

by Candlelight.  

 

Besides being a fun social evening, Advent 

By Candlelight is a benefit to support our 

Sharing With A Family program which 

helps our outreach to those in need of  

assistance providing a Christmas for their 

own family. Sr. Katherine Hill, Sister of Mercy, will be our 

featured speaker. Stay tuned.   

 

      God bless, 

 

      Karen Heuer  

      248-626-2320 

      karen.heuer@stowen.org 

R E S P O N D I N G  T O  T H E  C A L L O F C H R I S T:  
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RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

This week we begin our study of Vatican II. There is still time to register. We are 

offering two sections: one on Monday evenings from 5:30-7pm and one on Thurs-

day mornings from 9-10:30am. Both of these sessions will last for 6 classes. 

 

Last week, the speech of Pope John was published. This is what we will discuss in 

our sessions this first week. For next week, I am asking you to read the following 

sections of Lumen Gentium: Chapters 1, 2, 4 and 5. If you are able to read the entire document that is even better. If you 

don’t have that much time, read at least the 4

th

 chapter entitled “The Laity.” Here are some questions to help guide your reading 

and our discussion. 

 

Questions 

 

Do you find any similarities between the first paragraph of Lumen Gentium and the first paragraph of Sacrosanctum Concilium? 

 

Throughout this document, the Bishops refer to the Church as the “People of God.” What do you think this term means? 

What does it mean to be a “people?” Why do you think this term was chosen over other familiar ones like “Body of Christ” 

or “Holy Mother Church?” 

 

In paragraph #8, the Bishops make a distinction between the visible structures of the Church and the inward “spiritual      

community.” What do you think they mean by that? Can those ever be in tension? 

 

Again in paragraph #8, the Bishops say that “many elements of sanctification and truth are found outside [the] visible      

confines [of the Catholic Church].” Do you agree? What would be an example? 

 

In paragraph #10, we are told that every baptized person has a priesthood. What is that? How does it differ from the priests 

who perform the sacraments? 

 

What does it mean to be a “domestic church? (cf: #11)” 

 

Paragraphs #31-32 give us a great definition of what it means to be a lay person. How would you summarize what they said? 

 

What are some practical examples of how lay people exercise the roles of priest, prophet and king? 

 

****************************** 

All Saints Halloween Party  

Sunday, October 27, 10am-11am, St. Owen Parish Center. 

Join us for fun for the entire family. Halloween themed crafts and activities. Everyone dress up as their favorite Saint.         

Immediately following the party, we will attend the 11am Mass wearing our costumes. No need to RSVP. Just plan on   

dressing up and arriving at the parish center at 10am. 

 

****************************** 

RCIA: Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults 

Are you interested in learning more about Catholicism? Have you ever thought about joining the Catholic Church? Please 

consider joining me on Sundays at 12:15pm starting today, October 6. To sign up for the classes, please call Jarrod at            

248-626-2300. 

 

****************************** 

Adult Faith Formation  

We are offering a six week adult faith formation opportunity starting this week. Topic: The Second Vatican Council. Each 

week we will read selections from the documents followed by discussion. The sessions will be held on two different days 

each week for six weeks:  

Mondays: 5:30pm-7:00pm. (Starts October 7).    

Thursdays: 9:00am-10:30am. (Starts October 10).  

To register, please send an email to Jarrod at dre@stowen.org.  

Jarrod Dillon 

Director of Religious Education 

248-626-2300 

dre@stowen.org 
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YOUTH GROUP FUNDRAISING 

        Support the Youth Group with your Kroger Plus Card 

 

         1. Go to www.krogercommunityrewards.com.   

            2. Create an account to register your Kroger card.  

         3. Enroll in the Rewards Program: click on Michigan  

         4. Select Youth Group’s assigned number NI814. 

YOUTH GROUP NEWS 

Sunday, October 6, 7pm-9pm, we will have our  fir st Education meeting for  the year . Come and join us and 

see what Youth Group is all about for yourself. We have teens from Academy of Sacred Heart, Bloomfield Hills 

High School, U of D, Seaholm, Groves, Cranbrook, International Academy, Shrine, Orchard Lake St. Mary’s, 

Roeper, Brother Rice and Marian. This first meeting is a great way to meet everyone, so be sure to join us. You’ll 

be glad you did! 

Mary Mills          

Director of Youth Group 

248-932-5919 

stowenyouthgroup@gmail.com                                                                             

MYSTERY WEEKEND  

????????? 

 

Mystery Weekend is scheduled this year for 

Friday to Sunday, November 15-17. This is our 

fall retreat for the teens in youth group.  

 

Destination is a mystery!  

 

Don’t miss this special weekend to get to know 

your youth group. Submit your permission slips 

today!  

 

Call or email (stowenyouthgroup@gmail.com) if 

you have any questions. 

October 26 Haunted House set up; time tbd. 

October 27 Haunted House, parish center, 10am-11am. 

 

Hands together for Kristina 

Gould for  once again creating 

the slide show for your viewing 

pleasure this weekend. Kristina 

is a junior at Bloomfield Hills 

High School and has been work-

ing diligently combining images 

of the teens and adults who          

attended the mission trip this 

past June to give our parishion-

ers a glimpse into our week of 

service. Thank you Kristina!!!! 

Your time and talent are most 

appreciated. 

Kristina Gould  
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The annual basket auction for Hope for Haina is next weekend October 12 and 13. Unique gift-worthy baskets will be on 

display. Tickets will be sold for a “Dutch” auction, whereby tickets are put into the jar corresponding to the basket the buyer 

would like to win. Ticket buyers may put all of their tickets in one jar or spread them among the baskets. Following the 

11am Mass on Sunday, October 13, there will be a random drawing from each jar. Winners will be called to arrange delivery 

or pickup of their basket. Tickets will be sold before and after all weekend Masses. 

 

Sr. Carol Gross, on the board of Hope for Haina, tells us that they will hold special clinics this month for pap and breast    

examinations for women. She states, “In the last clinic, two women were found who needed help with surgeries for the prob-

lems encountered. We were able to help them find what they needed. More than a third of our women require medications 

for problems which need treatment. Our women tend to put themselves last on the list when it comes to health expenses,          

especially for preventive examinations. The clinics we offer are well-attended, sometimes with waiting lists. This is a good 

sign to us that they are learning about the importance of these check-ups.”  Sr. Carol would like to thank everyone again for 

their generosity!! It means a lot to so many people.  

Hope for Haina 

                  Haina, Dominican Republic 

100% of the proceeds is donated to serve the poor. It is 

critically important for the medical clinic and food pantry 

which serve the people of Haina. Funds are administered 

by our long time partners, the Adrian Dominican Sisters. 

 

Winners drawn immediately following  

11:00 a.m. Mass on October 13. 

 

 

Next Weekend 

Saturday, October 12 - Sunday, October 13 

 

$20/5 tickets 
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Sheila Callahan (Oct 2019) 

John Fenton (Sept 2019) 

Maxine Belton (Sept 2019)

Margaret Fuchs (Sept 2019) 

Elena McGowan (Sept 2019) 

Sandra Brooslin (August 2019) 

Mark Crawford (August 2019) 

Brad Boivin (August 2019) 

Jennifer Roma (July 2019) 

Elizabeth Ebisawa (July 2019) 

Polly Brennan (July 2019) 

Rosie Rohlman (May 2019) 

Olivia Leigh (May 2019) 

Norma Tioran (May 2019) 

Walter Falby (April 2019) 

Anne Bouch (Mar 2019) 

Bayani Domingo (Mar 2019)  

Fred Hillard (Feb 2019) 

Jim Holden (Feb 2019) 

Donna Kelly (Sept 2018) 

Joann Holden (Aug 2018) 

John Kevin Drumm (July 2018) 

Sawyer Ziegelman (June 2018) 

Ray Winke (June 2018) 

Kenneth Roy (April 2017) 

Joe Kirwin (Dec 2017) 

Nancy Fearon (Dec 2017) 

Mark Trafeli (Nov 2017) 

Lilian Calati (Feb 2015) 

Harry Samuel (April 2015) 

Will Dreisig (Sept 2015) 

Randy Sax (Sept 2015) 

Colleen Appel (June 2014) 

Sandra Saunders (Sept 2012) 

Joseph Varion (Nov 2012) 

Armed Forces & Veterans 

First Responders 

Missionaries 

 

Date placed on this list is in (   ). 

Updates appreciated. 

 

Prayer List: 

Call Judy at 248-626-0840 with 

changes and additions to this list. 

 

************ 

 

         

           

 

 

 

St. Owen Prayer Line: 

In need of prayer or special                 

intention?     

Call: Elaine 248-593-0372 (H)  

     Or 248-825-7387 (C) 

Or Rita Lou 248-851-0595. 

If you have a special intention 

which you’d prefer remain                

confidential, may we suggest you 

request prayers from the                     

Prayer Line ministry.  

 

We extend our deepest sympathy to the family, 

friends and brother priests of 

 

Fr. Timothy Babcock 

 

Fr. Babcock entered eternal life on Wednesday,  

October 2, 2019. 

 

Blessed are those who have died in the Lord;                 

let them rest from their labors for their good                     

deeds go with them. Rev 14:13 

 

Arrangements are pending. 

Welcome to new lectors: 

Eric Denha 

Tim Martin 

 

Thank you for committing to this 

ministry and sharing your time 

and talents with your St. Owen 

family of faith. 

Fr. Babcock served as administrator of St. Owen  

for several months just prior to Fr. Cronk’s arrival. 


